


evidence to determine whether or not the new NAAQS is met in all areas, there currently is no evidence
of violations anywhere in the country. The “unclassifiable/attainment” designation better reflects the
current air quality conditions. We plan to redesignate areas, as appropriate, after sufficient air quality
data from the new monitoring network are available.

We will designate Montana unclassifiable/attainment using the boundaries Montana recommended to
the EPA or revised boundaries you may provide in response to this letter. In past designations for NO,,
for the majority of states, the area of the state where the air quality could not be classified, or was better
than the national standards, was given a statewide, or rest-of-state designation. However, we recommend
that you carefully consider the implications for the Prevention of Significant Deterioration (PSD)
permitting program of having the entire state designated as a single area rather than smaller areas (e.g.,
counties, groups of counties, etc.). To ensure that the size of designated areas is consistent with your
state’s objectives for managing air quality deterioration and economic growth, we recommend that your
permitting staff be consulted on the area boundary issues.

If you have additional information that you want the EPA to consider with respect to the EPA’s
designation, please submit it to us by August 29, 2011. We are also making the EPA’s preliminary
designation decisions and supporting documentation available to the general public for review. We are
accepting public comments on our preliminary decisions for 30 days after a notice announcing the
public comment period is published in the Federal Register. We will review any information we receive
from the state of Montana and the general public by this date, and we plan to promulgate the final
designations by October 31, 2011.

We look forward to a continued dialogue with you and your staff as we work together to implement the
2010 NO; NAAQS. Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call me, or have your staff
contact Carl Daly of my staff at (303) 312-6416.

Sincerely,

el

f Reglonal Administrator

cc: Dave Klemp, Chief, ARMB

Gina McCarthy, Assistant Administrator for Air and Radiation
Stephen D. Page, Director, Office of Air Quality Planning and Standards




